
May 11, 2020 

VIA EMAIL 

Rodney Cawston,  

Chairman, Business Council 

Confederated Tribes of the Colville Reservation 

21 Colville Street 

Nespalem, Washington 99155 

Re:  The Confederated Tribes of the Colville Reservation 

Gaming Ordinance Amendments, Resolutions Nos. 2019-812, 2020-158 

Dear Chairman Cawston: 

This letter responds to your February 5, 2020 request on behalf of the Confederated 

Tribes of the Colville Reservation for the National Indian Gaming Commission Chairman to 

review and approve the Tribe’s amendments to its gaming ordinance.  

The amendments, which were adopted by the Colville Business Council’s Resolution No. 

2019-812 on December 19, 2020 and No. 2020-158 on April 8, 2020, reflect a comprehensive re-

ordering and several, largely non-substantive revisions. The most notable changes 

include an amendment to conform to the current NIGC regulations concerning required 

information for background investigations and an updated provision allowing Gaming 

Commission members and employees to participate in Class I Gaming Activities. 

Thank you for bringing these amendments to our attention and for providing us with a 

thorough submission of the Tribe’s gaming laws and regulations. The amended ordinance 

is approved as it is consistent with the requirements of the Indian Gaming Regulatory Act and 

the NIGC’s regulations. If you have any questions or require anything further, please contact 

Barbara Marvin at 202-632-0017. 

Sincerely, 

E. Sequoyah Simermeyer

Chairman

cc:  Charissa A. Eichman, Tribal Attorney 

 Office of the Reservation Attorney 








































































